
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

BOARD LETTER 
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The Annual General Meeting, the single most important yearly event in 

the life of an association, took place on June 18 th  in the Amphi Prépa. 

Rebecca David, the Board's very conscientious Se cretary, organised 

the evening with the administrative team.  

About 70 people accounting for 194 votes (pro xies included ) took part, 

listen ing to the reports by our Pedagogical Director on the  last year 

and perspectives for the next. Reports on 2011 -12 Board work, the 

Finance reports, and the Board for next year were presented and 

voted on  after questions from the Assembly . 

 

1. Board President  

In favour: 142  against: 37  abstentions: 14  null: 0  total: 193  

2. Treasurer Report  

In favo ur : 96  against: 83  abstentions: 15  null: 0  total: 194  

3. Election of the Board volunteers 2012 -2013 : 

 

Members  : Anne CHALUMEAU, Rebecca DAVID, Cath y DUCKER, 

Bernard GARNIER, Beth GOLDING, Yves GUGLIEMI, Jacqueline 

PARTARRIEU, Jean-Marie PICHOT, Coline RIVIERE, Muriel 

ROBINS ON, Henri STEYAERT,  

Associates:    Camilla DUFOUR, Catherine LELAN  

For: 105  against:  82  abstentions: 6  null: 0  total:  193 

4. Renewing  the Commissaire aux Comptes's mandate  : 

For:  174  against:  16  abstentions:  4  null: 0  total:  194 

 

It is declared that the President's and the Treasurer's reports 

have been approved, the Commissaire aux Comptes mandate 

renewed and the Board duly elected.  
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Summer always arrives suddenly in our region... And so does the end of 

the school year. With the constant aim for educational excellence, 

Kevin Jackson, Pedagogical Director has been working full steam on all 

fronts: this year's exams, next year 's scheduling, new teachers' 

recruitment, students' candidates testing and also teaching... soon he'll 

enjoy a well-deserved  holiday! 

 

For the past two months our Board has worked on next year's 

organization , supporting the recommendations of our Pedagogica l 

Director to strengthen the excellence we aim for.  And our Treasurer, 

Jean-Marie Pichot, has worked patiently to prepare next year's 

budget.  

 

The re -registration period ended early May and most of you sent your 

files back well in time - the administratio n team and the Board thank 

you warmly. Your cooperation will save many hours of work for the 

association. Now it's registration time for the newcomers in 6ème, 2de 

and CP mainly. This gives me a good opportunity to thank our small, but 

highly efficient adm inistration team and especially Marie -Claude 

Lemonnier, Susan Crettez, Louise Caï lbourdin and Cécile Vidal. 

With a new section opening in Roquefort -les-Pinsõ Collège César in 

September, ensuring that we work in a harmonized  way across the 

schools has been a major preoccupation. This is well understood and 

supported by the "Inspection Académique " and the schools' directors 

who will continue to work as a network.  

 

To support this coordination horizontally across schools and vertically 

between primary, collège and lycée, the responsibility of Head of 

English will be exercised by two people, one for Collège and one for 

Lycée. The Humanities (History -Geography) responsibility will still be 

exercised by one person and is also strengthened.  Together with the 

four collège coordinators, these responsibilities should ensure that 

Aseica is better equipped to fulfill  its mission.  

 

Replacing absent teachers has been another key topic.  A procedure 

was put in place for this school year with one email contact for 

absences. A secretary works every morning from 7h30 to support any 



last minute replacements. During teacher absences Aseica finds 

replacements as much as possible but in case a teacher is not replaced, 

the families are informed as early as possible - especially if that class 

starts at 8.00 the following day.  

 

Study trips and exchanges are always very popular for those students  

lucky enough to experience them. Many thanks to all the teachers who 

gave some of their holiday or week -ends for students to  experience 

life in the international section in a different, unforgettable way. Many 

thanks also to Catherine Larivière who, as a n expert and volunteer, 

supports the trips' committee lead by Henri Steyaert, the 

association's Vice -president.  

 

As always the Board has supported several key events, such as 

International Day or even the Entry Tests for the section. These 

occasions are very important for they reflect how much our community 

is alive and kicking. Being present along with the administration team to 

welcome families at the oral tests in English and in French is always a 

good opportunity to share our enthusiasm and explain a bi t what Aseica 

is about. The ' Feel Good' International Day was a great success! In 

terms of a ccounts, the day closed with 3727 euros raised. As agreed 

between the sections, 50% went to Ethiopia On My Mind, a charity 

with a club in Lycée. And the other 50% towards the MUN The Hague 

trip.  After International Day, there were other social occasions: the 

wonderful Prom' in April: Bravo aga in to the students; the Walkathon 

with enthusiastic walkers under heavy rain; a buffet breakfast for 

Riviera MUN; and the collège theatre buffets.... all were organized  

with the friendly and efficient social committee lead by Camilla Dufour 

and Beth Goldin g, with the very active  participation of Béatrice Courel 

and many other association members.  

 

On behalf of your very dedicated Board 2011 -12, 

 

Cathy Ducker  

Aseica President  
  



 

NEWS FROM PRIMARY  
 

We are coming to the end of another busy school year in Primary, and 

having looked through the events that have taken place and those that 

are still to take place it is amazing the children are still standing.  

 

We are very lucky in Primary to have a great team of English and 

French teachers, who have worked har d together to provide exciting 

learning opportunities for the children  

 

 

Thanks to the ISPC led by Mrs.  

Pearce and the many volunteer s 

for their help with the first 

English French week at Sartoux. 

It was a great success. The 

children enjoyed all activities 

prepared for them;  line dancing, 

baseball, Irish dancing, cricket 

and many more. 
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The children at Sartoux also took part in workshops in the 'journées 

d'environment'. Many children were involved and the CM1s are now experts in 

the world of wasps.  

 

 

             
 

 

At Trois Collines we are proud to have the safest bike rider in Mougins, 

Emilie Campbell. Emilie won first place, and a bike, in the 'sécurité routière' 

program run in Mougins. Emilie scored 20 out of 20 and she has been chosen 

to represent Mougins in a regional competition at  the end of June.  

 

Upcoming Events in Primary:  

 

Please keep an eye on Blue / Purple Books to find out the events your child 

will be involved in up until the end of the school year. Some such events 

include: 

Ecole et Cinema 

Chante Ecole 

Kermesse 

Primary Theatre Shows  

Class Trips. 

 

We hope the children have enjoyed their year in Primary and we look forward 

to seeing them again next year. As for the CM2s we say a fond farewell and 

wish them all the best of luck for next year.  

 

Jonathon Syson & the Primary Team. 

 

 



PHOTOS FROM PRIMARY SHOWS  

 

 
CP Sartoux "Aesop's Fables"  

 

 
CP/CE1 Trois Collines "The Time Machine"  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
CP/CE1 Trois Collines "The Time Machine"  

 

 

 

 
CE1 Sartoux "The Sky is Falling  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
CE1 Sartoux "The Sky is Falling 
 

 

 
CE2  Sartoux  "Askeladd Made the Princess Laugh"  
 
 



 

CE2  Sartoux "Askeladd Made the Princess Laugh"  
 

 
CE2 Sartoux - Askeladd  
 
 
 
 
 



News from English On Wednesday  

 

 

 

 
 
As is the custom each year we spend the last four weeks studying some 

famous Anglophone Artists. This year is no exception but we couldnõt 

complete 2012 without learning about Queen Elizabeth Secondõs Diamond 

Jubilee!

 

The children were involved in many activities including making a Union Jack 

  Flag and listening to a presentatio n from a small group about its history. 

  They learnt about Queen Elizabeth and her role as Queen. They were also 

  able to identify members of her family. Here are some pictures below of 

  some of our children hard at work!  

 

The English On Wednesday teach ers  



       
 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


